Aberdeen Civic Forum

Minutes of Meeting – Tuesday, 26th June, 2018 Meeting held in The Town House, Broad Street, Aberdeen
	Topic
	Discussion/Decision
	Action By

	Welcome and apologies
	The Chairperson welcomed everyone in attendance to the evening's meeting.
	

	1.Health, Social Care and Wellbeing -Discussion on Strategic Plan with Aberdeen City Health & Social Care Partnership, NHS and Partners
	The Chair informed the Forum that Faith-Jason would be recording the minute on her mobile phone and then deleting the minute once the minute was typed.

Kevin Toshney provided an informative update on the Health and Social care partnership. The partnership has now been integrated since April 2016. Kevin Toshney was responsible for writing the 3 year Strategic Plan. This is available on the Partnerships website. A new Strategy is to be developed in time for Spring, 2019 next year. The plan is for adults in the city.

The city is currently in 4 Health & Social Care ‘Localities’, North/South/Central/West.

The localities would be looking to bring community health and social care sectors much closer together under single management. The partnership also includes Third Sector, Independent Sector and Housing Sector organisations and agencies.

The budget is around 260 million pounds a year. This is being spent on adult health and social care in the city. Every local authority in Scotland has also integrated health and social care. The Partnership is trying to find ways to make services accessible to everyone in the city of Aberdeen. The Partnership has an Integration Joint Board that oversees the planning and delivery of these services. This includes Service User Reps and Carer Reps.

The IJB (Integration Joint Board) meetings are public meetings usually every 2/12 on a Tuesday at the Health Centre Frederick street.


	


	
	- Carers Strategy has been produced due to Government legislation.
- Learning Disability Strategy has been produced.
- ‘Locality Plans’ which focus on the specific circumstances, communities and priorities for each area of the city of Aberdeen has been produced.
- Autism Strategy is currently being worked on.
- Mental Health Strategy is currently being worked on.

Kevin Toshney is currently visiting many different groups to see what they would like to see happen with the Partnership. 

A draft questionnaire was distributed, which feedback including making the language clearer and information more accessible and understandable.

 All experiences and thoughts are very welcome.

Kevin Toshney shared email address in case anyone wished to talk to him on individual, one-to-one basis, or to meet with individual Community Groups and Community Councils:

Ktoshney@aberdeencity.gov.uk
	

	2.Minutes and Matters Arising/Updates
	Representative’s finalised reports will be shared and uploaded  to  the Civic Forum website

 In Augusts’ meeting, some time will be put aside to look over previous minutes.


	Representatives

Chairperson

	3.Civic Forum Representative Updates

- Community Justice, including Engagement, Reform and Support


	David Henderson and Faith-Jason report to and from the Civic Forum as the Community Justice Group Representatives.

Community Justice projects currently  taking place  were discussed.

Some of the projects were Diversion From Prosecution, Mental Health Charter, Domestic Abuse Project in Woodside. This would be mainly in Schools to teach the child from a young age that domestic abuse is wrong, while encouraging and supporting healthier behaviours and safer lifestyles.

Faith-Jason had met with Val Verigans and 2 others regarding Community Pay Back Orders. The group is keen to have more employers recruit repeat offenders in Northfield.


Community Justice Group is looking at ways that we can do this successfully.


	Chairperson

Members


	Disability Equality Partnership

Proposal of 'App' development, including information on access and available services










City-Centre Masterplan






     - Transport & Public Transport














	- Faith-Jason suggested to the group that repeat offenders could possibly help with gritting the streets in the snow.

 - Faith- Jason updated the Forum to say that she had been successful in joining the Disability Equity Partnership, which was congratulated by all members.

 - Faith-Jason attended the Adult support Plan and Evaluation Sub group for the Carers Strategy. This group wishes to provide a handbook for carers to sign post them to services available to them.


- Faith-Jason also attended the Carers Strategy meeting. The meeting was regarding how we reach out to more carers in the city.

 - The Chairperson, JS reported that he was working with the Mela - One World Day  Steering Committee including AMC (Aberdeen Multi-Cultural Centre), EMF (Ethnic Minority / Multicultural Forum) and other partners and that the Civic Forum was now a recognised partner of the Mela Group, helping to strengthen of a multi-cultural and inclusive city which all could be proud of being part of achieving.
Vice-Chair, Lavina Massie spoke about the City Centre Master plan. The Station Gateway proposal was brought up as this is to be redeveloped. A big concern the Civic Forum has is that the bus station surrounding area has poor access areas for people especially with disabilities and mobility challenges. Lavina will be looking to work with Chair to secure meeting with Union Square, Bus Station and Train Station to bring together how this can improve. Arthur Forbes will also be bring this concern and area many in city’s communities wish to see improved to the CCMP (City Centre Masterplan) Reference Group.

- There were updates shared on developments around Transport & Public-Transport in the city. The Chair and Vice-Chair reported that they were looking to meet again with colleagues from NESTRANS and Officers from Planning & Transport in City Council.

Donna Clark shared an update on the Community Council Forum’s Public Transport Group and developments being taken forward, including meeting with Public Transport representatives.

The Chair, Vice-Chair, Donna Clark and a number of other interested members reported that they would be looking to support the work of the Transport Sub-Group as although it is part of the CC Forum, this is a key area of collaboration for all Community Groups and Community Councils.


The Digital City Group has yet to meet. There are things they need to consider, including recruitment of staff.

	Chairperson -  JS
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ViceChair - LM

  Arthur Forbes




   

Donna Clark


	

 - ‘Carers App’ Proposal

    - ‘Community Choices’,Participatory Budgeting









- Participation Requests,

Public Services &
Community Planning Partners
	We still need to have hard copies of literature and telephone if needed. Not everyone is using digital.


 The ‘Carers App’ Proposal was discussed.

The Chair proposed that the Civic Forum support Faith-Jason and other Representatives to take forward this proposal with City Council, Disability Equality Partnership, VSA (Voluntary Services Aberdeen) and other relevant partners to explore how it can be developed.

This was approved and supported by members.
The Chairperson, Jonathan spoke about the “Community Choices Fund” which has funds available to community groups across Scotland for Participatory Budgeting. A significant value of Participatory Budgeting is not only making funding available to Community Groups and community-based projects but also empowering communities to be part of making decisions, and in bringing Groups together to support each other. Funding Officers and Third Sector Support should also be available on the day to provide guidance and expertise on further funding and support options.


The Chairperson, Jonathan proposed that we put in an application for £15000-£20000 for “Community Choices Fund”, which was agreed. Jonathan proposed that we put in an application to “Strengthening Democracy fund” to promote an event for the community. This was also agreed. 


The Chairperson, JS reported that he was looking to take forward having a ‘Participation Request’ policy and process in place for all of Aberdeen’s Public Services, including Community Planning Partnership.

There ‘Participation Requests’ are right and power, included in the Community Empowerment (Scotland) Act 2015, which enable community groups to formally take part in the design and delivery of Public Services.

- Communication Materials & Updates were shared, with feedback which will inform this development.

- Call for members to continue to share views and experiences which Chair and other Representatives will bring forward and make sure are included.
	





   Faith-Jason
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	4.Community Planning – Priorities and views of communities:


	Community Engagement Group - 4th June 2018 

Community Representative Report, available on website.

http://www.civicforumaberdeen.com


	


	5.Future Meetings –
	Schedule of meetings:
Tuesday, 31st July 2018
7pm. Summer break
Tuesday, 28th August 2018 from 7pm - Full meeting

Tuesday, 25th September 2018 from 7pm - Lead Group

Tuesday, 30th October 2018 from 7pm - Full meeting
	


